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	TITLE : Strategic and Best Value Performance Plan



	RECOMMENDATIONS : Members views are sought on the 2005/6 Plan. 


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : 
The Council is required to produce an annual Best Value Performance Plan by 30th June every year and a Summary Plan by 31st March every year. This year’s Summary Plan has been produced and circulated to every household in Salford and has been circulated to every employee.
Salford has incorporated within the plan a strategic element, beyond the requirements set by the Audit Commission, and has renamed it accordingly.
This report outlines the content, structure and audience of the 2005 Strategic and Best Value Performance Plan.



1. Background
1.1. Since 2000 the Council has been required to produce an annual Best Value Performance Plan by 30th June every year and a Summary Plan by 31st March every year. 
This year’s Summary Plan has been produced and circulated to every household in Salford and has been circulated to every Member and employee.

Salford has incorporated within the plan a strategic element, beyond the requirements set by the Audit Commission, and has renamed it ‘The Strategic and Best Value Performance Plan’ accordingly.

1.2. The Audit Commission provides annual guidance as to the content and audience of the Plan.
In 2004 there were significant revisions to the guidance. It recommends that the Plans should be the focus for authorities’ improvement planning and that it does not become an end in its own right. As such, as in 2004, we have been asked to consider the primary audience for the plan to be the Council itself (and partners), rather than the public (although we still have a requirement to circulate the Summary Plan to all households).

As a result it has been possible to leave out certain information previously included and focus much more on how to make the Plan a useful component of the Council’s performance effort.
A draft of the Plan is attached (Appendix 1).
2. The 2005/2006 Strategic and Best Value Performance Plan
2.1. As identified above this year’s Plan will be structured to create a useable document for Members and employees (particularly managers) to pull together in one place all the priorities, targets, indicators and performance information related to the pledges. 
It will also explain how all the systems fit together.

2.2. The plan is currently being finalised, with a considerable portion of the content having been prepared in draft. A number of statistics will not be available until late in the day, as they are dependent on 2004/5 end-of-year figures being produced. It is however anticipated that production targets can be met.
The targets are as follows;
Cabinet Briefing – 24th May
Cabinet  - 31st May 

Council – 15th June
Distribution – 30th June
Specimen sections are reproduced to give Members an understanding of the style and structure of the Plan.
3. Conclusion

Member’s contributions and views are sought on the 2005/6 Strategic and Best Value Performance Plan.
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